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Mr. Brunson,
 
DEQ’s OWQ has received the City of Hot Springs’ (NPDES Permits AR0033880 & AR0050148) Annual
Pretreatment Report for the January 2022 – December 2022 reporting year.
 
During review of the submitted report, it was noted that the Southwest Wastewater Treatment Plant
(AR0033880) has exceeded the maximum allowable headworks concentration (MAHC) for arsenic for
each quarter during the reporting year. DEQ requests that the City of Hot Springs address the arsenic
exceedances of the MAHC by investigating the cause of the high loading, identifying any
noncomplying industries, and increasing monitoring of its industrial users. Please provide a response
detailing the City’s investigation into the cause, documentation of any industrial not in compliance,
and results of additional monitoring conducted.
 
Further, please provide documentation of the inspections and sampling events conducted during this
reporting period, and include any notices of violation issued to the City’s industrial users.
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to me.
 
Thank you,
 
Jamie Belcourt | State Pretreatment Coordinator
Division of Environmental Quality | Office of Water Quality
Policy and Administration
5301 Northshore Drive | North Little Rock, AR 72118
t: 501.682.0858 | e: jamie.belcourt@adeq.state.ar.us

 

From: Dennis Brunson [mailto:DBrunson@cityhs.net] 
Sent: Friday, January 27, 2023 11:02 AM
To: Jamie Belcourt (adpce.ad)
Subject: Re: Hot Springs Pretreatment Performance Summary 2022
 
Ms. Belcourt,
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Please find the following attachment. If you have any questions and/or concerns, please let me know.
 
Thanks,
 

Dennis R. Brunson
Pretreatment Coordinator
Industrial Pretreatment Division
City of Hot Springs Utilities
501-262-1881 ext 2861
501-520-9267 (Cell)
501-262-0339 fax
www.cityhs.net
 

 
 
This email, including any attachment (s) to it, is confidential and intended solely for the use of the
individual  or entity to which it is addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify the
sender immediately. The City of Hot Springs does not accept liability for any damage caused by any
virus transmitted by this email. The recipient should check this email and any attachment (s) for the
presence of viruses.
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